NDSWG REPORT TO ROS

February 9, 2007
The Network Data Support Working Group met in Austin on January 30 when David Bogen of TXU Electric Delivery became the chairman of the group. Discussion for who should be vice-chair occurred during the meeting and the group selected Dwight Beckman of BEC if the ROS has no objection to this selection.
We started the meeting with a discussion on model comparison between transmissions planning and operations reminding people to put some effort into resolving any difference between the two models. Only a few changes have been received by ERCOT related to the activity. An additional comparison will be performed in February by ERCOT.
The comparison discussion moved onto a discussion on the initial population of the NMMS database which expected to occur during February starting with the data that is currently in the ERCOT operations database. It is expected that this activity might occur several times before the final results are satisfactory. After the NMMS is loaded with a workable network model ERCOT will be contact Market Participates to schedule time to review their network model in the NMMS database. Additional data may be required for the Nodal Market.
Market Participate training was discussed and people were directed to the nodal website for a list of the available training classes and information regarding training requirements and testing. Training for the NMMS was also discussed and ERCOT indicated that this will be added to the list in the near future and it will be required of everybody submitting modeling changes to ERCOT before changes will be accepted. ERCOT plans on this training to take place about August of 2007. http://nodal.ercot.com/training
The current Nodal Time-line has the NMMS data submission process starting in October 2007 for operation data and this will become the single source for all transmission model changes for both the zonal and nodal transmission modeling information.

A NMMS Nodal meeting is schedule for February 28 where the vendors will have an opportunity to demonstrate how parts of the NMMS system will work. 
ERCOT staff presented an update on the NMT project.   The project is primarily focused on improving the accuracy of the state estimator.  The NMT team has closed approximately 4100 issues to data with about 1200 issues remaining. With about 900 of these assigned to Market Participates.
NMT team is still in the process of clarifying Critical Measurement and is about 25% complete.

The NMT team has started the process of implementing Measurement Weights, and this activity has improved the results of the State Estimator.

A Parameter Estimator has been used to analyze the impedances in the operations model for the 345 kV systems which resulted in identifying 9 transmission lines that might have modeling issues. ERCOT has provided this information to the Market Participates that owns these lines. ERCOT is in the process of determining if they should also perform this activity on the 138 kV transmission systems.
Curtis Crews discussed the Service Request and Approval to Energize process. The group was informed that starting in March an incident report will be sent to Compliance for any Service Request that did not meet the Protocols 30 day requirement. Also the group was informed that sometime this summer Service Requests that did meet the minimum 3 month Nodal Protocol advance notice will also be listed but will not be considered a compliance issue.
Curtis expected to have approval soon on changes to the Approval to Energize process. Currently this notification is required to be made by fax. There have been some problems with the faxes getting to the correct people at ERCOT in a timely manner. Curtis hopes that email can be used in the future to provide an alternate path for this notification.

Next Meeting
The next meeting is schedule to be in Taylor on February 20.







